
 

  

Diary Dates 

Friday 10th November – Remembrance 
Service 
Friday 10th November – PTFA Uniform 
Sale 
Friday 10th November – Quiz Night 
(adults only) 
Friday 17th November – Children in Need 
Sunday 19th November – PTFA Family 
Bingo 2pm – 4pm 
Thursday 23rd November – Clothing 
Collection 
Monday 27th November – Occasional 
Day (school closed) 
Friday 1st December – Christmas 
Decoration Day 
Friday 8th December - Non-uniform 

(donations of bottles for the Christmas 

Fayre please) 

Saturday 9th December – PTFA 

Christmas Fayre 12 – 3pm 

Monday 11th December – Flu 
immunisations 
Wednesday 13th December – Christmas 
Dinner 
Thursday 14th December – Christmas 
Parties 
Friday 15th December – Reward Day 

Monday 18th December – Christmas 

Service 

Tuesday 19th December – Last day of 

term (1pm finish) 

 

 

It has been lovely to welcome the children back to school 

this week after the half term break. With the festive season 

rapidly approaching, our new school value is Generosity. We 

will be exploring this value during our daily worship. 

Following the class pages, there are some suggestions of 

ways you could have fun together at home whilst exploring 

the value of Generosity.   

Before the break, it was wonderful to have the opportunity 

to meet with parents during our consultation evenings. 

Thank you for your continued support – by working together 

we really can achieve the best possible outcomes for your 

child.  

This week has been another very busy one in school. On 

Monday, we hosted The 2 Johns for our E-Safety Day – their 

sessions were very useful, engaging and informative. 

Yesterday, the photographer was in to take individual and 

family photos – hopefully this may help when sorting 

Christmas gifts for family and friends! Today, the children 

enjoyed leaving their school uniform at home – they always 

look so different when they wear their own clothes! Thank 

you for your donations of chocolate for the Christmas Fayre. 

Next week, we are looking forward to our Remembrance 

Service in church on Friday morning; if you are able to join 

us, we would be delighted to welcome you. Our Year Six 

pupils will continue to sell poppies and other British Legion 

merchandise on the playground throughout next week. 

We hope that you and your family have an enjoyable and 

relaxing weekend. 
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ACADEMIC YEAR 2023/2024 

AUTUMN TERM 

Monday 4th September 2023 to Tuesday 19th December 2023 

HALF TERM Break – Monday 23rd October 2023-Friday 27th October 

2023 

Occasional Day: Monday 27th November 2023 – SCHOOL CLOSED 

SPRING TERM 
Thursday 4th January 2024 to Thursday 28th March 2024 
HALF TERM BREAK - Monday 19th February 2024– Friday 23rd February 
2024 

SUMMER TERM 
Tuesday 16th April 2024 to Friday 19th July 2024 
Bank Holiday – Monday 6th May 2024 – SCHOOL CLOSED 
HALF TERM Break – Monday 27th May 2024 – Friday 31st May 2024 
 

 

 

Shining Stars were 

awarded to: 

Eli, Cameron, Harry C., 

Nathaniel 

Thoughts from Reverend Jenny: 

‘We can believe what we choose. 
We are answerable for what we choose to believe’. 

 

(Cardinal Newman quoted in Church Times last week, 
sent in by Revd Angela) 

 

‘What you do makes a difference, and you have to 
decide what kind of difference you want to make.’ 

 
(Jane Goodall) 

 

‘You are never too old to set another goal or to 
dream a new dream.’ 

 
(C.S. Lewis) 

 

‘The world needs dreamers and the world needs 
doers. But above all, the world needs dreamers 

who do.’ 
 

(Sarah Ban Breathnach) 

 

‘Throughout this day 

Enliven our minds 

Inspire our conversations 

Inform our decisions 

And protect those we love.’ 
Amen. 

(Iona community) 

 

School Meals 

To order school meals, please 

log onto your School Gateway 

account via the website or the 

app. 

 DINNER MONEY FEES £3.25 

per meal 

 

 
 

 

 

House Points 

Canterbury 

 
52 

St. Paul’s 

 
47 

St. Albans 

 
51 

Coventry 

 
49 

 

House Point Winners 

Well done to Coventry House for 
earning the most house points last 

half term!  

 

 

http://clipart-library.com/clipart/269836.htm


Notices 

 
 

  

Quiz Night – Friday 10th November 

 

Quiz Night is now fast approaching! This is a fun 

evening where teams compete in tables of up to eight – 

ten people (adults only).  Bring your own food and 

drink.  

£6 per person and raffle on the night. 

Tables are limited due to space in the school hall. If 

you would like to join us, please email: 

closed@astonmarys.herts.sch.uk 

 

Football Tournament 
 

Just before half-term, our football team played in the finals football tournament at Bedwell 
School.   Again, our team played really well, and we were very proud of them.  They made it 
through to the final, where they were very unlucky to lose one nil. 
 
Well done to all of our players for reaching the final and coming second overall out of twenty-
two schools.  The seven teams that made it to the finals tournament, were all much bigger 
schools than ours. However, the thing that made us proudest of all, was our players fair play and 
attitude shown throughout the competition.   
 
The team have now been put into the highest league and will begin to play league matches soon.   
 
We have also entered our Year 4 team into a friendly junior league, so look out for the results 
and good luck to them.  
 

         
 

Royal British Legion Poppy 

Appeal 

Year Six will continue to be 

selling poppies and poppy 

merchandise on the 

playground next week. Thank 

you for your generous 

donations. 

 

mailto:closed@astonmarys.herts.sch.uk


Notices 

 

  

E-Safety Day – Monday 30th October 2023 

On Monday, we held our E-Safety Day with The 2 Johns.  During the day, all of the children 

participated in a session where they were learned how to keep themselves safe and the 

importance of being able to speak to an adult if they are ever worried or concerned about 

anything online.   

The evening session was very well attended by parents, with nearly all of our children being 

represented.  The feedback has been really positive with many parents appreciating the 

information they received.  

Sadly, although the internet is an amazing resource, it can also be a very dangerous 

place.  It is important we keep up to date as much as we can, as we live in an ever-changing 

world.  

Thank you to everyone who attended the evening session and provided feedback.  If you 

would like further information from The 2 Johns, it can be found on their website: 

https://esafetytraining.org 

 

https://esafetytraining.org/


Class News 
 

  

Shackadell Class 

Shackadell Class have been learning about the Autumn season. We invited our adults in to come 
on an Autumn walk around the village of Aston. Everyone enjoyed seeing the village and looking 
for signs of Autumn. We collected lots of items and used them in our learning in the classroom. The 
children were able to create transient art using these objects. We also sorted our leaves using 
colour charts, matching each leaf to the correct colour chart.  

 
 

This week we have enjoyed learning about the Gruffalo story. The children are familiar with this 
book and by the end of the week we were able to recite the story using actions. We had a 3D story 
map so that we could retell the story to each other.  The children enjoyed creating story sticks with 
different colours representing each animal in the story. We even made some of the different houses 
of the characters in our forest school lesson. 

 



Class News 
  Peartree Class 

Welcome back after a well-deserved half term. The children came into school enthusiastic and 

ready for all the new topics we will be learning about this half term.  

In geography, we will be learning all about the local area, maps and land use. The children are 

excited that they can take Trevor the Travelling Tiger home and show him some of the places that 

they go to round and about Stevenage. 

The children have loved doing computing using the chrome books and are looking forward to 

continuing this using the 2-Code program on Purple Mash. They will have the chance to create 

simple programs using blocks of code and learn how to de-bug a program that isn’t working 

correctly. They have learned about how to stay safe on the computer and the importance of not 

sharing passwords. All the children have had a lot of fun creating their own personal avatars.

 

In art, we will be looking at landscapes and cityscapes and the work of three artists: Claude Monet, 

Vincent Van Gogh and Jean Metzinger. 

 

 

 

Trevor the Travelling Tiger 



Class News 
 

 

  

Haffydown Class 

This week in Haffydown, we enjoyed a whole day of art, dedicated to learning about Andy Goldsworthy. 
Goldsworthy is an environmentalist and Land Artist, specialising in sculptures made from purely natural 
materials. His work is based on his personal ethos - do not bring in any materials, and not take any art home.  

Haffydown spent the morning learning about Goldsworthy's different sculptures, practising their sketching 
skills to focus on the shapes and gradient of colours in nature, and planning their own 2D or 3D sculptures. 
In the afternoon, Haffydown worked in a range of groups with leaves, pine cones, stones, rocks and sticks 
to create their own beautiful sculptures. They had many visitors throughout the day, including Mrs 
Winwood, Mrs Branagan, Peartree class and many parents at the end of the day. Haffydown took pictures 
of their own artwork, just as Goldsworthy does, and evaluated their designs. You have to agree that effort 
and thought that went into their art shines through, and the photos are stunning! Haffydown's enthusiasm 
for their learning was clear to see and we expect many of you at home will be asked for a trip to the woods 
this weekend to find more natural art opportunities! At the end of the day, we were able to explain that our 
art was ephemeral. Please ask your children what this means and if it makes any difference to the value of 
their art. Please check the website for more pictures from our art day. 

 

 

 



Class News 

  
Puddlebridge Class 

In art, we have been learning about Roman mosaics by considering how they were made, where they were 

found, and how archaeologists and historians use them to learn about the past. We created our own mosaics 

using printing techniques. 

 

 

 



Class News 
 Danes Class 

 

 

 

 

In art, we have been looking at 

Roman mosaics. We saw some 

wonderful examples of these on 

our recent visit to Verulamium 

Museum. We practised and 

perfected our printing technique 

before designing our own mosaics 

with a border and central motif – 

just like the Romans. Our finished 

pieces look wonderful and are on 

display in our classroom. 

 
Having almost completed our 

learning about electricity in 

science, we applied our knowledge 

about electrical circuits in order to 

make Steady Hand Games. Some 

groups chose to use a light bulb 

which lit up if the wire was 

touched, others used a buzzer. 

Understanding how the circuit 

worked was a tricky challenge. We 

had so much fun! 

Before the half term 

break in English, we 

wrote leaflets to 

provide essential 

information to anyone 

wanting to explore 

mountainous terrain. 

Lots to reading around 

the subjects enabled 

us to become experts 

before we started to 

write.  There were 

some very impressive 

outcomes. 

 

Please remember to check our class page on the school website for updates about 

our learning and lots of pictures: https://www.astonmarys.herts.sch.uk/danes-2/ 

  

 



 



 



 



 



 


